BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

WORKSHOP:  TO DISCUSS IMPROVEMENTS TO

THE COUNTY’S INFRASTRUCTURE, INCLUDING

PAVING AND MAINTAINING OF ROADS AND 

OTHER NEIGHBORHOOD IMPROVEMENTS

THURSDAY, JANUARY 6, 2011

The Board of County Commissioners in and for Wakulla County, Florida met for a Workshop on January 6, 2011 with Chairman Mike Stewart presiding.  Present were Commissioners Alan Brock, Randy Merritt and Jerry Moore.  (Commissioner Lynn Artz was absent)  Also, present were Interim County Administrator Tim Barden, County Attorney Heather Encinosa, and Deputy Clerk Evelyn Evans.

5:00 p.m.  Chairman Mike Stewart called the Workshop to order.

The purpose of the Workshop is to discuss improvements to the County’s Infrastructure, including paving and maintaining of roads, and other neighborhood improvements.  Part two of the meeting will discuss the current debt status on roads and advantages and disadvantages of refinancing.

The Board of County Commissioners has implemented a process whereby neighborhoods could assess themselves to provide funding of certain neighborhood improvements that include road paving and maintenance.  Several neighborhoods would like to see their roads paved and need input from the board regarding the responsible party for the loan and the upfront costs for the initial set-up of the program.

After much discussion the Board did not have a problem with securing a loan, but determined that they cannot use public funds in private communities for the upfront program costs.  
The homeowner’s in private subdivisions that want to have their roads paved would be responsible for all upfront costs and would have to have a 51% commitment from the neighborhood before a ballot would be mailed out and when the ballots are counted there must be at least a 66% support for the assessment.  There was also some discussion regarding making the roads county roads.  The homeowner’s would be required to give an easement.
Mr. Cellon from Morgan Keegan & Company was present to provide information to the Board regarding refinancing of the two current loans from Bank of America for road paving and improvements.  
The Commissioners discussed the advantages and disadvantages of refinancing the loans.  The present loans have onerous pre-payment penalties.  The sales tax monies run out in 2017 and the 2003C Note is secured by a pledge of 60% of the 1-cent local option infrastructure surtax.  There would have to be a majority vote by citizens to extend the 1-cent local option tax.  
After much discussion it was determined by the majority of the Board that refinancing of the loans at this time is not a good idea.

Commissioner Merritt was tasked with updating the Road Matrix.

There being no further business to come before the Board the meeting adjourned at 7:00 p.m.

